MINUTES OF THE DECEMBER 2, 2020 MEETING OF THE

MARYLAND BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS


Date:    

December 2, 2020 
Place: 

Access Using Video Conferencing

meet.google.com/pkm-ddmy-abd

Phone:  1-617-675-4444

PIN:  416 174 690 9266‬#
Time:    


11:00 a.m.
Present:

John V. Mettee III, Chair, Professional Land Surveyor



Thomas M. Orisich, Professional Land Surveyor
Tammy L. Rollins, Consumer Member



T.J. Frazier, Professional Land Surveyor



Jeanne Lentejas Nebre, Professional Land Surveyor



Dereck McLaughlin, Consumer Member 
Other:


Joseph Cullingford, Executive Director

Milena Trust, Board Counsel

Carla Marie Zamon, Assistant Executive Director




Cynthia Geoghegan, Board Specialist 

Frazier West, Investigator 
Absent:                    None
CALL TO ORDER
John Mettee, III called the meeting to order at 11:05 a.m.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Motion (I) was made by Tammy Rollins and seconded by Dereck McLaughlin, and then unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the meeting held on November 9, 2020. 
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

03-LS-20 Closed, no additional info sent. 
04-LS-20 Administrative Hold (Pending Civil Proceeding) – No Change
01-LS-21 Waiting on response from Surveyor due to COVID-19 and                  communications not being fluid; Board will wait one more month.
02-LS-21 Still investigating MPIA request.
Motion (II) was made by Jeanne Lentejas Nebre, seconded by Tammy Rollins, and then carried unanimously by the Board to accept the Complaint Committee Report.
CORRESPONDENCE


The Board received correspondence from a business owner regarding the requirements for conducting surveys using LiDAR and photogrammetry. Specifically, their question was about the requirement to have a licensed surveyor to conduct ground truth, prior to completing a product. Tom Orisich stated that, following the statute, it is in the company’s best interest to hire a land surveyor to do the requested work.
NEW BUSINESS 
In regards to the 2021 Board President’s Assembly, John Mettee volunteered to attend, especially since it is virtual. All zone meetings will be virtual meetings according to NCEES’s announcement this past week.
OLD BUSINESS - None
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 


Joseph Cullingford said that a quarterly newsletter is being proposed by the commissioner. John Papavasillio’s last day was 12/1/2020. Mr. Cullingford stated that all board are financially healthy at this time.  The majority of licensees are renewing their licenses on time and many boards have seen an increase in licensed population.
BOARD COUNSEL REPORT - None
MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS – None
Applications for Review


T.J. Frazier is reviewing applications and will have a decision at the next Board meeting. 
OTHER BUSINESS

Next Board Meeting is January 6, 2021. Milena Trust asked that it be held at 11:00am and the Board agreed.
EXECUTIVE SESSION – 

Motion (III) was made by Mr. Thomas Orisich, seconded by Ms. Tammy Rollins, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 11:24 a.m. This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to General Provisions Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, §3-305(b) (7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 12:02 p.m.
ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business to discuss, Motion (IV) was made by Tammy Rollins, seconded by Mr. Dereck McLaughlin and unanimously carried by the Board to adjourn the meeting at 12:09 p.m.
Approved:    ___x____ without corrections 
_______ with corrections
Signature on File
John V. Mettee, III, Board Chairman
Date:
 1/06/2021 
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